	MINUTE NUMBERS 268



Minutes of Licensing Committee
Meeting Date:

Thursday, 4 August 2005 starting at 7.00pm

Present:

Councillor C Sterry (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Director of Legal Services, Senior Environmental Health Officer, 
Environmental Health Technician.

Also in attendance:

264
APOLOGIES

An apology for absence from the meeting was received on behalf of Councillor A M Knox.

265
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 16 June 2005 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

266
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

267
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

268
VARIOUS LICENSING HEARINGS – BUCK INN, CLITHEROE; STATION HOTEL, CLITHEROE; AND STORK HOTEL, SIMONSTONE

The Director of Legal Services commented on the three hearings which had been held recently.  He felt that there were three main issues arising out of these hearings:

· Form of agenda – amount of information provided.

· Formality of hearings.

· How to timetable future meetings.

Members commented on the way they felt the hearings had been conducted and were generally happy with how things had gone so far.  In relation to the form of agenda, they felt that a one page summary should be provided for future meetings which set out clearly the existing permitted hours and the hours now being applied for.  They were happy with the formality of the hearings and then discussed the issue of timetabling future hearings.

The Director of Legal Services updated Members on the number of applications which had been received for both personal and premises licences since June 2005 and the number of hearings which still needed to be scheduled.  He also commented on the standard of applications and the problems which this had caused.  He also reminded Members on the staffing issues surrounding this matter.   Members felt that concurrent hearings were impractical because of the public interest which could arise.  

The Senior Environmental Health Officer and Environmental Health Technician were then invited to give their views on how the inspection and licensing regime were operating.  They were also critical of the quality of application and pointed out that this had caused unnecessary delays.  There was also an issue about whether they dealt with the solicitors or the applicants.  

Members then questioned the two Environmental Health Officers in relation to a variety of issues including holding objections and the general question of availability of information in relation to premises and particularly the use of the term “occasional” in relation to proposed usage.

Members then gave the Director of Legal Services their availability in relation to future hearings.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 8pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Paul Timson (414403).
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